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Republic of the Philippines

Bepartment of Education

REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

May 26, 2022
REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

5‘]3 5. 2022

CLOSURE OF BRIGHT AND GLORIOUS SCHOOL OF THE PHILIPPINES, INC.
OF BAYBAY CITY DIVISION WITH SCHOOL ID. NO. 409214

To:  Schools Division Superintendents
Regional Office Division Chiefs
Public Schools District Supervisors
Private School Heads
All Others Concerned

1. The Department of Education, Regional Office VIII through the Quality Assurance
Division (QAD) announces the CLOSURE of BRIGHT AND GLORIOUS SCHOOL OF THE
PHILIPPINES, INC., Jose Abad Santos Street, Zone 6, Baybay City Division, with School ID
No. 409214, effective SY. 2022-2023. The closure of the School is through voluntary
withdrawal of Permit under section 34 of DepEd Order No. 88, s. 2010 per communication
received from Mrs. Catalina Marivic V. Bullo, School Administrator and endorsed by the
Schools Division Superintendent of Baybay City Division. Said school has been greatly
affected by the health crisis brought about by COVID-19 Pandemic resulting to low
enrolment and so much financially challenged. Hence, the school head decided to close the
school.

2, Consistent with the provision on Section 154 of DepEd Order No. 88, s. 2010, the
Schools Division Superintendent is hereby directed to inform the concerned school to submit
all pertinent documents to the division office for safekeeping.

3 Immediate dissemination of and strict compliance with this Memorandum are

desired.
|

EVELYNR. F VERO, CESO IV
Regional Director /”6

Enclosure: None
Reference: Communication received from SDS Bernadas
To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects:

Monitoring Evaluation Plannin School Operation
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Biepublic of the Philippines g\\(' \W
Bepartment of Education
REGION VIl
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF BAYBAY CITY

OFFICE OF THE SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENT

16 MAY 2022

157 ENDORSEMENT
May 12, 2022

RESPECTFULLY forwarded to Dr. EVELYN R.
FETALVERO, CESO [V, Regional Director, Department of
Education (DepEd), Region VIII, Government Center, Candahug,
Palo, Levte thru QAD office the herein LETTER OF INTENT of
Bright And Glorious School of the Philippines, Inc. with
subject ‘Closure of School Operations’ which is coordinated
thru the SMME-SGOD and inviting attention and recommending
for a proper action of that responsible office as required.
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CARMELINO P. BERNADAS. PhD. CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent
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BRIGHT AND GLORIOUS SCHOOL OF THE PHILIPPINES, INC.
Your frartuen for youn child's bnight amd glonisas fuune. "
Jose Abad Santos Street, Zone 6, Baybay City, Leyte
CP Nos: 09653342162/ 09957959377; Email: bags.flag20 #@gmail.com

May 02, 2022 R i 7

pai. 02 My am
Dr. EVELYN R. FETALVERO. CESO IV BY s
Regional Director HAYhAY e {14 P
DepEd, Regional Office Vil S usimeaol s W e
Gov't. Center, Candahug, Palo, Leyte #

Thru: Dr. CARMELINO P. BERNADAS, CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent

DepEd, Baybay City Division Office

Diversion Rd., Gaas, Baybay City, Leyte

Dear Dr. Fetalvero:
Grace and peace to you from our Lord Jesus Christ.

We are writing to inform you that we have made this difficult decision to temporarily close our
school, BRIGHT AND GLORIOUS SCHOOL OF THE PHILIPPINES, INC. from
KINDERGARTEN, GRADE ONE TO FIVE. We were greatly affected as we bore the brunt of
the Pandemic with low enroliment and so much challenge, financially it really did not do well.
Because of unstable financial status we are not ready to operate for the next school year. We
will be operating up to this school year (2021-2022) only or until May 2022.

During these last weeks left of school, we will continue to be here to help our students and
assist them with all their needs in transferring to another school. Piease bear with us and we
are hoping for your kind understanding while navigating this unprecedented challenge.

Thank You and God Bless.
Respectfully yours,
MRS. Cm

LINA MARIVIC V. BULLO
School Administrator



